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Minutes of the Millis Zoning Board of Appeal, August 17, 2021

Attending:
Peter Koufopoulos



Bill Lawson



Bonnie J. MacDonald



Don Rivers

The Meeting Was opened at 7:00. The first hearing was a continuation of the request of 206 Orchard Street for a variance to build a deck around their above ground swimming pool. Speaking for the petition was Mr. and Mrs. Boiradi. Members Bill Lawson and Bonnie Macdonald had visited the site to assist the petitioners in presenting their petition to the Board. Discussion over the location of the deck relative to the property line was made. The petitioners expressed their feeling that the deck would provide safer conditions for their grandchildren to use the pool. No Abutters were present. On a motion from Bill Lawson the hearing was closed.

The Board finds that the proposed deck considered an “Accessory Structure” located in the side yard of 206 Orchard St. As such, the Millis Zoning Bylaws requires that an Accessory Structure can be no less than 10ft. from the side property line. On a motion made by Bill Lawson and seconded by Bonnie MacDonald, the Millis Zoning Board of Appeal voted to grant a variance such that the proposed deck may extend to no less than 6ft. from the side property line.

Voting in the affirmative:
Peter Koufopoulos





Bill Lawson





Bonnie J. MacDonald





Don Rivers

The hearing for the Gateway to Millis Chapter 40B project was opened at 7:45. A request from the petitioner was read into the record. The request asked for a continuation of the hearing until September 21, 2021. On a motion from Bill Lawson, the board voted in the affirmative to grant the petitioner's request for a continuation.

Voting in the affirmative:
Peter Koufopoulos





Bill Lawson





Bonnie J. MacDonald





Don Rivers

The hearing to discuss the draft decision for the 114 Union St. chapter 40B project was opened at 8:00. Town counsel, Brian Winner was present. The board discussed clarification and minor typographical corrections of the document. At the conclusion of the discussion, the board accepted the draft decision and on a motion made by Bill Lawson, the Board voted in the affirmative to approve the comprehensive permit for the Chapter 40 B project at 114 Union St.

 Voting in the affirmative:
Peter Koufopoulos





Bill Lawson





Bonnie J. MacDonald





Don Rivers

Additional board business was conducted, approval of invoices. The board completed it's business and was adjourned at 9:00. 

